
 

Dear Friends and Family in Christ,     May 26, 2025 

We want to praise God once again for His exceeding great grace and faithfulness in the month of May! 
Thank you so much to all who prayed/have been praying for us with the official commencement of our 
ministry in Mozambique. Since we opened Igreja Baptista Nova Vida (New Life Baptist) on May 4, God 
has continued to send us visitors each service. All to GOD’S glory, many have stayed extra time after 
services to accept Jesus Christ as their Savior!! Some saved at church or outside of church recently 
would be Dercio, Quinny, Junior, Wamin, Niche, Rosa, John, Dario, Fernando, Wicai, Cecilia, and Maida. 
God is still seeking to save the lost today! Those underlined were baptized this Sunday with Alorca who 
was saved May 4. Please keep praying for more to be saved, baptized, and grow in grace! 

As we were opening the church two weeks ago, we found that someone had cut off the 2 locks for our 
iron door and had broken into the auditorium. Praise God that the thief only stole our speaker and 
some of my tools. This was not nearly as much of a loss as it could have been! We have already replaced 
the speaker and the needed tools. Please pray for our thief to be saved from his sins one day! 

Wilson, Laercia, and Fernando each won a new Bible this Sunday for coming 4 consecutive Sunday 
services. They were elated to receive their own copy of God’s Word! Everyone else in the church has a 
John & Romans as we have been studying/preaching from John and Romans. A group of 8 is visiting 
Mozambique from Wings Bearing Precious Seed (June 18-23) and will help us in distributing Bibles, 
thousands of gospel literature, and invitations to evangelistic services. Please pray for God to open doors 
while the group is here for us to enter in the public schools/orphanages.            

The Naltys, Col. 4:2-4 

  

Photos: (1) Fernando’s baptism, (2) Bible giveaway promotion, (3) Alorca and Cecilia after baptism 


